

Justice Committee

Joan McAlpine MSP Convener European and External Relations Committee All correspondence c/o: Justice Committee Clerks Room T2.60 The Scottish Parliament Edinburgh EH99 1SP

Tel: 0131 348 5195

Textphone: 0800 092 7100 justicecommittee@parliament.scot

08 September 2016

Dear Lean,

The Justice Committee's approach to scrutiny of EU issues

Thank you for your letter of 15 July outlining the work that the European and External Relations Committee has initiated in relation to the prospect of the UK leaving the European Union.

In response to your request for information on how the Justice Committee proposes to undertake scrutiny of EU issues I can confirm that the Committee considered its approach to EU scrutiny at its recent business planning day and again at its meeting of 6 September. It agreed to request information in the first instance from the Crown Office and Procurator Fiscal Service and from Police Scotland on their preparations ahead of the UK leaving the EU.

In relation to the possible adaptation of the Parliament's EU Strategy, the Committee has no specific proposals to make at this stage but looks forward to confirmation on the expected role and responsibilities of the EU Reporter once the European and External Relations Committee has completed its current review of the Strategy.

I hope that this information is helpful to the Committee in its development and co-ordination of the EU Strategy.

Best wertes, Margaret

Margaret Mitchell MSP Convener, Justice Committee